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SUBJECT:  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0298 authorizes the Executive to approve an interlocal agreement (ILA) for the provision of road services on an as-needed basis to the City of Algona.
BACKGROUND:  
The King County Road Services Division performs road services for 20 King County cities under ILAs authorized by RCW 39.34, the Interlocal Cooperation Act.  These ILAs are beneficial to each party – the contract city can obtain services at a lower cost than if it had to provide the service itself.  The County receives compensation, including payment for a portion of expenses (such as administrative overhead or capital equipment costs) that would otherwise be borne solely by County activities.
Attachment 1 is the Executive’s transmittal letter.  Attachment 2 is Proposed Ordinance 2005-0298 with attachments.  Attachment 3 is the fiscal note.
The proposed ordinance includes as attachments the interlocal agreement, an explanatory statement about the service request process, and a sample form for request and approval of services.  The ILA also includes a list of traffic maintenance and roadway maintenance services that the Road Services Division can perform.  Each contract city chooses a different set of services tailored to its needs.
The ILA provides for payment of all direct and indirect costs including administrative overhead, benefits, and paid time off.  Each year, a formula is used to calculate the “burden rate” for these overhead expenses, and these expenses are charged at the same rate to contract cities, the Roads capital program, unincorporated King County operations and maintenance programs, and other County agency customers.  The use of this formula is designed to comply with the State Accountancy Act, which requires that one public fund may not benefit at the expense of another.

Proposed Ordinance 2005-0298 (Attachment 2) approves the road services ILA with Algona.  Algona approved the agreement on May 5, 2005.

No further policy issues have been identified.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Executive’s transmittal letter

2. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0298 with attachments

3.  Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2005-0298
ATTENDING:
Rey Sugui, King County Road Services Division
